Appendix 9

LOBOs

Characteristics of LOBO loans 

LOBOs are a type of loan instrument which have been increasingly used over the past few years.  Some of their characteristics are set out below.

· Both fixed and variable characteristics
· Interest rate initially fixed through primary and secondary periods

· Facility for LOBO to be exercised at specified break points, typically 2-5 years apart

· Lender Offer to change rate leads to…

· Borrower Option to terminate agreement without penalty

Accounting options

· Council’s treatment is to charge actual interest as it is incurred

· Alternative is to charge a “smoothed” or expected average interest

Effects

Over the life of the LOBO the net effect is the same for each accounting option.  However, the likely effect of smoothing interest is to charge the revenue account with greater sums in the earlier periods.  The additional charge in the initial period could be c.£2m pa.

Appendix 10

Rescheduling Premiums

Debt restructuring or rescheduling is a treasury management tool by which the Council adjusts its debt portfolio to manage maturity dates and interest payments.  Premiums can arise when a debt is repaid early.  In simple terms, if the replacement debt is at a lower interest rate, then a premium becomes due to compensate the lender for the loss of his earnings on the higher interest rate.

Accounting options

Council’s treatment is to charge the premium over the life of the replacement loan

Alternatives are:

· To charge the premium to revenue immediately

· To charge the premium to the Capital Finance Account

A further decision arises should the replacement loan itself be replaced.  In this case, the Council’s treatment does not change, and the premium continues to be charged as previously determined.

Alternatives are again:

· To charge the remaining premium balance to revenue immediately

· To charge the remaining premium balance to the Capital Finance Account

Effects

Over the life of the replacement loan, the net effect of each treatment is the same for practical purposes.  However, the Council’s treatment defers a considerable portion of the revenue charge for several years.

The Council currently carries c.£37m in unamortised premiums being charged to revenue over the next 40+ years, and continues to actively engage in rescheduling activities, so the possibility of a previously rescheduled loan again being rescheduled is high.  Charging a portion of this sum to revenue early could have a significant impact on the revenue account.

If the Council’s treatment is deemed to be incorrect, it intends to adopt the alternative of charging the balance to the Capital Finance Account, which still defers a significant proportion of the balance, although not as much.  Nevertheless, there is a risk that this alternative too could be considered to be incorrect, leaving the only remaining option of an immediate charge to revenue.

